
Notes from the President …
Happy August, my friends!

It is unbelievable how fast 2022 is going by. We continue 
to move forward with fun and festivities – living our best 
life!  I am so thankful for our club, each of you are such 
special friends, and I am fortunate to know you all!

August brings our first ever Car Show, planning for it to be the first of 
many more. Weather permitting, we’ll have a wonderful time together, 
sharing in another event for a worthy cause, Authoracare. Please plan 
to join us for the day at Rack & Rolls, flyer is further down in this 
newsletter. I’m looking forward to the hot dogs!

The Hibernation Celebration is just before Fall SOS, another 
celebration to benefit Authoracare as well. Reserved tables are still 
available, and all the amenities will be on hand. Check out that flyer in 
this letter as well. Big thanks go out to Amber for chairing these special
opportunities to give back!

Speaking of SOS, September 15-25 is set for SOS Fall Migration. We’re 
still selling SOS Fun Monday raffle tickets at $10 each for big money 
prizes: $1000, $500, $250 and $250. Darlene has scheduled Bud 
Catoe to teach some intermediate steps in preparation – check that 
out if you can – showing you some great moves, ‘Just In Time’!

On a business side note, the August 19th business meeting will include 
some discussions and Q&A on the budget and club financials.  I am 
setting aside time after a ‘short’ meeting to look over the budget at 
current state and discuss the special fundraising account. Please 
come so you can understand why/how/when etc. our treasury looks 
like it does. Club business is YOUR business, not just a chosen few. 
Your Board and Officers are glad to share all aspects, and we need 
your help to keep moving forward. I’m looking forward to it!

Elections are right around the corner! We have committee chairs that 
will be organizing the nominations, so put your thinking caps on for the 
members you would like to put forth for 2023. This is a VERY important 
job of club members, so be ready!

Prayers for safety and good health to you and your families. Today, 
share a smile with a stranger, and, as always, ‘Don’t forget the 
BASICS!’
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BUSINESS MEETING                                                                                                             July 15, 2022
PRESIDENT’S REMARKS - (Kim Sellars) welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
SECRETARY’S REPORT - (Karen Byrd) Minutes from the June meeting were published in the newsletter. A 
correction was made regarding the Rifle raffle being at the car show and not at Hibernation Celebration. 
Lucy moved that we accept and Martha seconded and the membership approved.  The total 
membership count is 253. July and August BIRTHDAYS were shared! 
TREASURER’S REPORT - (Jerry Byrd), shared the balances of the General Account and the Fund Raiser 
Account. These figures were shared with all and any questions were answered.  Motion to accept the 
Treasurer’s Report was made by Martha and seconded by Karen.  The motion passed. 
SUNSHINE REPORT - (Debbie Burnham) Debbie shared concerns/prayers for specific club members. See 
NL for details. 
MONTHLY BUSINESS MEETING - The next business meeting will be August 19, 2022. A financial 
discussion with Q&A is planned for this meeting.
BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ REPORT – Kim Sellars reported that the BOD met June 30, 2022.  Committee 
chairs and future events were discussed. Ways and Means: Budget status and projected upcoming 
expenses were discussed. 50/50 every Friday has brought in over $700. An interim chair is needed. 
Dance lessons have brought in $1881 and 57 new members. The next BOD Meeting will be August 1, 
6:00 pm. 
SOS Report – Ron Gregory reported that Junior SOS was packed and a lot of fun. Many videos online for 
viewing.  Fun Sunday and Monday will happen. Tickets are available for the Fun Monday raffle. $10 each. 
Cards for SOS are still available. Fall SOS we normally have a script party in the fall but we do not have 
enough members to vote on that tonight. Possible date is Sept 17th. A full schedule of bands is 
scheduled for Sunday and Monday. Schedules will be posted on social media. SOS board has invited all 
clubs to have a booth to sell merchandise on Fun Monday.
DANCE LESSONS – Lucy reported that Bud Catoe will be teaching Sugarfoot on 8/26 and 9/9, $5 for 
members/$10 for non-members is the cost. 
2022 BENEFIT EVENT – There will be a Car Show August 13 @ Rack and Rolls, 11am-2pm. There will be 
vendors inside and 3 food trucks, 2 food and one coffee. Contact Buddy if you would like to enter a car. 
Entries are $20. There will be a 50/50 and door prizes. There will be a gun raffle for a 22 Winchester. 
Tickets are $10 each or 5 for $40. Sponsorships needed to pay for trophies. The second event will be 
held at Woodside Farm for September 10th from 4-10 pm. The theme will be Hibernation Celebration. 
There will be an afternoon of various contests. Tickets will be $30, all inclusive. Reservations for a table 
will be available for $350. Request these as soon as possible. Furman Dominick will DJ. Food will be BBQ, 
beans and slaw. September 2 is the food cutoff.  There will be a shuttle to the hotel, Fairfield in Mebane. 
There will be a raffle for a handgun, 52 tickets available and must be present to win. Bake sale and 
auction will be held.
COALITION REPORT – Kim Sellars reported the dates for parties for our sister clubs.  GTSC will have Fall 
Frenzy 10/29, Danville’s party is November 12th. The Sock Hop in Winston was a lot of fun.
SPECIAL FRIDAY PARTY – Margaritaville theme. This will be a Pirate, Key West party. Date may change 
from 8/26.
BOSTON BUTT SALE – Baxter Sellars and Mike Wilson will be promoting this for November 19th. 
New Business:
50/50: Need volunteers to sell during the Gumula’s absence. See Kim if you are willing to assist.                                                                  
MEMBERSHIP APPRECIATION PARTY – The board is planning and will be no cost to members.
Next Meeting: August 19, 2022 at 7 pm.
50/50 drawing about 9:30.
Motion to adjourn by Martha was seconded by Karen. Approved by membership.



July Board of Directors Report
The Board met on Monday, June 30th.  All members were in 

attendance.

• Our 2022 parties and other events were discussed.

• September business meeting has been moved to Sept 30th due 

to Fall SOS dates.  

• The board reviewed the current status of our 2022 Committee 

Chair assignments – all committee chairs are filled.

• 2022 Membership Appreciation Party was discussed as to 

timing and ideas.

Our next Board meeting is planned for Monday, August 1st.

Karen Byrd 8/1

Kevin Loy 8/1

Amanda Askew 8/2

Larry Swepson 8/2

Debbie Burnham 8/3

Kathy Shotwell 8/3

Eric Smith 8/3

Alex Cheek 8/4

Wesley Pickard 8/6

Bernice Shoffner 8/6

Jay Craft 8/9

Edith Loy 8/9

Cindy Swiggett 8/13

Lynda Justice 8/15

Bobbie Pate 8/18

Jesse Justice 8/19

Betty Burgess 8/20

Buddy Whaley 8/21

Mac McSherry 8/23

Polly Fox 8/24

Neil Chaney 8/25

Buddy Baker 8/26

Jesus Sanchez 8/26

Bernie Simber 8/26

Brent Wilder 8/28

Lynda Allred 8/29

Gina Stone 8/30

Our August monthly Business 
Meeting is scheduled for 
August 19, 7pm at Rack & 
Rolls. 

BSC BOD is reserving the last half hour  of the 
meeting to review and discuss our budget YTD 
and answer any questions you may have. Please 
take advantage of this time to better understand 
the financial health of your club. We embrace the 
opportunity to share how our activities are funded 
and each party’s impact.  We hope to see you 
there!!

Mary 
Gregory, 
our grand 
webmaster, has been 
hard at work posting 
past photos of club 
events and activities 
on our website! 
See them all now at 
www.burlingtonshag
club.com!!
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August DJ Schedule

Judy Bateman 9/1
Janet Swepson 9/1
Buddy Richardson 9/3
Susie Comer 9/4
Bruce Deal 9/4
Paul McKenna 9/4
Tracey Beckam 9/5
Ken Hudson 9/5
Mary Shelton 9/5
Rick Burnham 9/6
Mike Wilson 9/6
Martha Swanson 9/9
Jacob Davis 9/13
Marcia Shreve 9/13
Jane Williamson 9/13
Gerald Scarlett 9/14
Ronnie Gregory 9/15
Kay Jones 9/15
Ron Fogleman 9/18
Jerry Bruner 9/20
Candy Brooks 9/21
Violet Cole 9/22
Robert Searcy 9/22
Shine Oliver 9/24
Teresa Upchurch 9/25
Dianne Fogleman 9/26
Patrick Totten 9/27
Amber Allen 9/30

August 5 John Williford
August 12 John Hook
August 19 Bill Moore
August 26 Ron Russ
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SUNSHINE NEWS
• Louise Flanigan is having issues 

with her left knee that had knee 
replacement 9/30/21. She is 
undergoing some tests. Please 
keep her in your thoughts and 
prayers.

• David Oakley is having health 
issues and having surgery Friday 
8/5. Please keep David and Carol 
in your thoughts and prayers.

Take a Moment: 
Be thankful for what you are now, 
and keep fighting for what you want 
to be tomorrow

Debbie Burnham, Sunshine Chair

September DJ Schedule
September 2 Brent Lloyd

September 9 Rick Turner

September 16 No DJ SOS

September 23 No DJ SOS

September 30 John Williford

Newsletter Deadline for the September Shag Rag is 
August 24th. Please email any items you want to be 
considered for publication to maxkim63@aol.com.





Burlington Shag Club

P. O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC 27216-1174

Calendar of Events

August 2022

BSC Business Meetings and Friday Shag Nights  
Rack & Rolls, 1243 Plaza Dr. Burlington, NC


